April 28, 2006
ARBOR VISTA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING NOTES
APRIL 23, 2006
DIRECTORS PRESENT:  Tim Olrick, Don Glassel, J. B. Morrow, Kathleen Huizenga
DIRECTORS ABSENT:  None
Meeting began on time at 9:00 AM.  We discussed several topics set forth below:
Introductiont
Introductions of all homeowners present were made along with their street name and number of years living in Arbor Vista.  
Treasurer’s Report for 2005 and Proposed Budget for 2006
JB passed out the treasurer’s report and 2006 proposed budget and called for any questions or discussion.  Hearing none, JB did point out the variances in the annual dues received versus dues owed and reminded attendees where dues are spent.  JB reminded owners that dues also pay for the residents’ directory.  He reminded the homeowners about of the changed routine regarding the directory.  It will only be printed every three years with update sheets sent yearly with new changes.  This new routine helps to keep costs down.  JB welcomed a homeowner’s suggestion of adding email addresses and stated that he would like nothing better than have the directory sent on line.  However, not everyone uses a computer so that is not yet a reality.
JB asked for a motion to accept the treasurer’s report including the 2006 budget.  A motion was made and carried to accept the budget.

A member asked JB if there were any multiple families living in Arbor Vista.  The member stated that it seemed to him that in some cases there was more than one family in a home.  JB said no.
Tim advised the owners that the board had audited the Treasurer’s checkbook February 13, 2006 and everything balanced to the penny.  

Election of Officers
Since the president can only serve for two consecutive years, elections were opened for any board position.  No nominations came from the floor so Tim advised that Don Glassel was willing to serve as President and Tim will become Vice President.  There were no objections and a member made a motion to accept the slate as offered.  JB remains Treasurer and Kathleen continues as Secretary.
Updates on Current Projects & Issues
· Judy Morrow offered the information that the State will begin working on the broken cement at the intersection of Route 45 and 120 beginning April 24.

· Someone asked about the status of a traffic light at Casey.  Tim indicated that although he did not know about the project, the timing can often take up to five years to complete.
· Another homeowner asked about getting new gravel at the edge of the property.  Someone else offered that you can call the Highway Dept. and someone will bring some.  It was also suggested that homeowners call the Highway Dept. for water pipes that are too high.  The highway department can pound the pipes even with the ground.  Also, call the Highway Dept. for taking care of the patches that are continually being dug for leaks.  
· Bob Krombach gave everyone a reminder about the May garage sale.  He asked people to let him know if they will be participating so he can order the appropriate number of signs.

· Glen Glaves gave us a kennel update.  Per the building inspector, they ran into a couple of glitches.  Commonwealth Edison held up the power for a while.  There will be a final inspection in one month.  The cages still need to be installed.  The meeting to set the deadline may be delayed.  The next hearing will be May 4.  It may be June until it is finished.  It will be completely indoors as it is illegal in Illinois to have an outdoor commercial kennel.  The rule is 50 decibels by day and 45 in the evening.  Thanks to the Glaves for their lengthy involvement and continuous follow up and through to get this problem solved for the benefit of all homeowners!
Open Discussion and Closing
· One homeowner asked about the house on Arbor that continually had a dumper on premises.  It was determined that it was the Eddy house at 18886 Arbor Boulevard.  Tim agreed to try to contact the owners to determine the status of the property
· Someone asked if anyone knew what was being built next to the Country Squire and another owner advised that the Country Squire had sold the property and a Comfort Inn was being built there.

· Someone asked if burning was allowed.  Tim advised that burning is allowed in Arbor Vista.  

· The question arose about the leaf vacuum service.  The service is for homeowners and the rule is that if you have a landscaper, the landscaper must take the yard waste.  Members were advised once again to keep yard waste off the street 

· The subject of speeding came up again this year.  A member wanted to know how many speeders have been caught.  Per Tim, no patrols are really monitoring that.  His suggestion is to call the police if you know of a particular problem.

· Someone asked about the Fairgrounds.  Tim said he would try to get an update.  It has been shutdown for now but possibly not dead yet.

Having no other issues, a motion was made and carried to adjourn the meeting.  
Respectfully submitted:

Kathleen M. Huizenga, Secretary
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